ROS Report for April 2008 TAC Meeting


The ROS met March 13, 2008.  The next ROS meeting is scheduled for April 11, 2008.  Highlights from March meeting and follow-up items are as follows:

· Voting items at April 2008 TAC meeting (approved at ROS March meeting)
· OGRR205, Modify Responsive Reserve Obligation (Unanimously approved by ROS)

· Other Highlights
· Approved the slate of candidates for the Standard Drafting Team (SDT) for SAR-001 of the RSC (Reliability Standards Committee).
· Discussed and recommended changes for the ERCOT 2009 Project Prioritization List.  Concern was expressed that the APIs (CRR and NMMS) would continue to be deferred.  Endorsed the listing with ROS recommended changes to place APIs higher in priority, after carry-over projects and any mandates.
· Discussed the issues with the dual entry requirements in the Zonal and Nodal Outage Scheduler applications, length of the dual entry need, and schedule of the Test Duration.
· Discussed the EECP Step 2 February 26, 2008 event and possible related reliability issues.  The Texas RE will be collecting comments for discussion at the April ROS meeting.
· Discussed low voltage ride through (LVRT) for generators.  The OWG’s OGRTF was assigned to develop a recommendation using the previous work by the SPWG and enlisting subject matter experts for discussions.
· Confirmed OGRR198 (approved by TAC March 6, 2008) would not cause violation of applicable NERC standards.
· Unanimously approved NDSWG list of priorities for network modeling functions necessary to implement nodal market.
· Discussed overly frequent use of a specific SPS for n-0 conditions (noted by ERCOT Operations).



